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The plots at Starks are one of several tree improvement outplanting areas
established by the University of Wisconsin. Represented here are seed
source plantings of Scotch pine, pine field grafting trials, and unusual
forms of red pine.

Scotch Pine Seed Source Study 

The University of Wisconsin in cooperation with the Wisconsin Conserva-
tion Department has undertaken a number of small-scale provenience trials
with Scotch pine. The seed used in these trials was obtained by personal
contact from forest genetics research centers, was collected from normal
and plus stands in Europe, and is all open-pollinated. The sources do
not sample the species' range completely, but they represent a north-
south transect through the western part of the range from southern Spain
to northern Scandinavia (table 1).

The trial at Starks was established in the spring of 1957 with 2-2 stock.
A 5x6 rectangular lattice design was used. Trees were planted on a 6x6-
foot spacing in 6x6-tree plots. Each source is represented in each re-
plication once and there are three replications on this trial site.
Thus, 36 x 3 or 108 trees of each seed source were planted here. The
entire trial is replicated in northwestern Wisconsin near Gordon and
portions of the trial are combined with other lots in a trial in central
Wisconsin south of Wisconsin Rapids. After only 5 years in the field a
number of striking differences between seed lots can be observed.
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Table 1.--Origins of Scotch pine used in University of Wisconsin

trials at Starks Wis.



Field Grafting of Pine

Another phase of tree improvement research is that concerned with vege-
tative propagation. Field grafting is one means of vegetative propaga-
tion which has proved to be very satisfactory and relatively inexpensive
when compared to greenhouse grafting. The field grafts here on the
University Potato Research Farm were made during the spring of 1956.
Although they have been managed for other purposes, one can still assess
their growth and development reasonable well.

Unusual Forms of Red Pine 

Occasionally there occur in forest trees (as in other kinds of plants)
unusual or aberrant growth types. These are called mutations. Differing
from the normal or wild type, they often provide the plant breeder with
material suitable for more detailed genetic studies. A number of mutant
types have been found for red pine, one of which is seen here as a com-
pact, bushy growth type. Other mutant types that have been found include
a "snake type" and a number of acutely branch-angled or fastigiate indi-
viduals. Several suspected color phase mutations are also under observa-
tion.
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